

Minutes for Fall 2018 Club Budgets Budgetary Committee Meetings
edited and condensed for clarity

04/19/2018 (Thurs.) 7:30pm-9:00pm

In Attendance;

Natalia Khoudian (Treasurer)- N

Isiaha Price- IP

Jacob Silverman- J

Sade Green- S

Ioannis Kalogiannis- IK

Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)- Y

Apologies:

Olivia Mastrangelo

Jordan Edwards

Nehemiah McGowan

Cornell Brooks

Requests

1. **Roosevelt Club** represented by Jacob

- Rep: so this club does activism work on campus, this past semester the main initiative was to get medical accommodation rooms more accessible
- *budget is not really contentious*
- **IK: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

2. **Quiz Bowl** represented by Jacob

- Rep: this club requests hotels when they know exactly how many people it has, but some tournaments require a fixed number of people
- Rep: will usually ask for two extra tournament fees/accommodations throughout the semester
- N: are hotel rooms all under policy for the ones that are here?
 - Rep: yes
- S: what is EFT?
 - Rep: just the name of some tournament
- **IP: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

3. **Culinary Club** represented by Jacob

- Rep: we allow MasterClass Series to be hallmark but the club doesn't actually request a lot of money for that
- Rep: Masterclass once each month, bring in a speaker or a chef from val
- Rep: club also has a blanket publicity model
- Rep: the club also co-hosts one more event with an affinity club on campus as the last big request
- Rep: seems like the club spends all of it's budget usually
- **IP: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

4. **Green Room** represented by Jacob

- Rep: three shows requested, not in chronological order
- Rep: second show is a bit cheaper, apparently \$200 for play rights is very cheap, but the third show, someone's writing the script as a Star Wars spoof, trying to use the light sabers that we funded for a different club

- Rep: also intro meeting, pretty basic
- IK: I volunteer to do this, but I think we need to make an inventory of what we have funded, equipment-wise, for each club
 - IP: I think just a simple sign-in could work for checking out items
- IP: can we get the costumes back, the ones that we've bought for other clubs?
 - Rep: we don't have a storage space for everything, so the clubs have to store costumes themselves, we can't really take them back
- N: it seems like Green Room's just doubled the average amount for costumes, assuming the average is \$400, for the third show
 - *a BC member asks about Green Room's past budgets to get an estimate of how much the club usually gets for costumes, N pulls them up*
- Y: if average is around \$400, and because it's the final show (that doesn't have a script yet), club can reallocate if it has money left and we can amend the third show's costumes to \$400
- IK: I think the club needs to ask other clubs for costumes if possible
- Y: **motion to amend 3a to \$400, 3b to \$350, and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

5. **Fencing Club** represented by Jacob

- Rep: looks like every year they need new materials
- Rep: but it is slightly different/slightly less than the club usually asks for
- Rep: also, protective equipment lasts a lifetime of a competitor, need to have gear for freshman also who come in because they can't participate at all without it
- N: so they already checked their inventory and saw what they need?
 - *Rep confirms*
- Rep: gloves are especially special
- Rep: so in aggregate, equipment is just under \$2000 and everything else is good
- IP: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

6. **Archery Club** represented by Jacob

- Rep: the club just needs coaching and renting out the course
- *Y suggests adding publicity funding in case this club is just Daniel (hi Daniel) and his friends, hasn't seen any publicity around personally*
 - *seems BC members do not have a problem with this*
- IP: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

7. **Women's Ultimate Frisbee** represented by Jacob

- Rep: we had to stop with the High Tide housing, Senate was discussing this as well
- Rep: I think we said we would fund the honorarium, like we would a conference, but minus housing
- Y: **motion to zero 4b and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

8. **Men's Ultimate Frisbee** represented by Jacob

- Rep: looks exactly the same as last year
- IP: **motion to fund as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

9. **Riding Club** represented by Jacob

- Rep: coaching is \$2000, transportation \$1500
- Rep: this club has the unique model of financial aid, holds interviews with those who can't afford the club
- IK: so financial aid office can't help

- Rep: no it's just us giving them money to help with dues essentially
- S: don't we not fund exclusive things? (*referring to financial aid line item*)
 - J: well if any student shows interest they are eligible so it's not necessarily exclusive
- Rep: we gave the club \$8000 and it spent \$6615 in a previous semester so asked for less this semester
- Rep: otherwise, the club needs to get horses, fees for judging and things, and they have a separate show hosting by Amherst College
- IK: I think we could cut ribbons because we've cut similar prize-like things in the past
- S: **motion to zero 6h and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

10. **Habitat for Humanity** represented by Jacob

- Rep: not really contentious
- IK: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

11. **Partners for Animal Welfare (PAW)** represented by Isiaha

- Rep: pretty much the same for all semesters
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

12. **Pride Alliance** represented by Natalia

- Rep: this club always asks for the ideal situation
- Rep: 30 people expected at event line item 2, not great considering how much the club asked for
 - Some BC member: honorarium should be \$600 for 30 people
- Rep: everything else is pretty standard
- Rep: we typically fund integral food for Lavender Graduation
- IP: who is brown boi?
 - Rep: related to trans awareness event in the QRC
- *a little discussion about honoraria and locations and attendees in general*
- IP: **motion to amend 2a to \$600, zero 3d,e, and recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

13. **La Causa** represented by Natalia

- Rep: the club added a couple of events since last semester
- Rep: we did fund almost everything last fall but the new requests are lines 8 and 9
- Rep: Voices in the fall always eats up a lot of funding, and the club usually ends up using up all the food money
- *J checks through the things and deems whether the club is within policy*
- Rep: the club did spend everything it got last fall
- *Paul Gallegos, who is at the meeting, checks facilities things, his office usually pays for that type of stuff*
- N: the club is having a Bachata night
 - Y: could reduce the cost of Bachata night with Swing and Bachata Club's instructor fee at \$125/hour for three hours
- Is: **motion to zero 6g, amend 9a to \$375, and recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

14. **Mock Trial** represented by Natalia

- Rep: member numbers the club gave me for the hotel amount it's requested should actually be 6 rooms
 - some BC member: what about the coaches, maybe they're supposed to constitute two extra rooms?
 - Rep: I think it's just for students, coaches may not be included, not specified though

- *Paul divulges a little information on the coach situation*
- **Y: motion to amend 2c,e,g to \$1800 each and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

15. **Newman Club** represented by Natalia

- Rep: most things look fine but the five-college dinner which should only receive \$500 for cultural food
- IP: I agree that we could cap funding at \$500 for religious food
- **IK: motion to amend 7a to \$500 and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

16. **Amherst College Rowing Association** represented by Natalia

- Rep: everything seems normal, coaches etc.
- Y brings up the topic of the women's "assistant coach" doing as much work as the head coach, but there is a consensus that this is an HR issue and BC can't do much about it
- **S: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

17. **Women's Club Soccer** represented by Natalia

- Rep: new socks is a necessity for different players, not really something you want to share
- some BC member: cleats and potentially shin guards may be more of an individual thing and loaning model may not work, players should buy their own
- **IK: motion to zero 1b and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

04/20/2018 (Fri.) 5:00pm-9:00pm

In Attendance:

Natalia Khoudian (Treasurer)- NK

Isiaiah Price- IP

Ioannis Kalogiannis- IK

Sade Green (left early)- SG

Cornell Brooks (late and left early)- C

Jacob Silverman (late)- JS

Jordan Edwards (late)- JE

Nehemiah McGowan (late)- NM

Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)- Y

Apologies:

Olivia Mastrangelo

18. Amherst Christian Fellowship represented by Ioannis

- Rep: intro is fine
- NK: I think food is good, it all adds up if Thanksgiving Feast is considered Hallmark Event
 - *BC members agree that event is hallmark eligible*
- Rep: people sharing religious stories and praying at this coffee house event, food should be considered religious
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

19. Amherst College Republicans represented by Ioannis

- Rep: apparently they won't have speakers, the budget is very non-contentious
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

20. Quest Scholars represented by Isiaha

- Rep: very basic as well
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

**minutes recorded by Natalia or Ioannis (thank you)*

21. Random Acts of Kindness represented by Yuko*

- Rep: do kind things on campus
- Rep: intro meeting, wellness event, and introducing a new formal (but no food)
- IK: **motion to recommend as requested (4,0,0) approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

22. Swing, Salsa, Ballroom represented by Yuko*

- Rep: now called Salsa and Bachata club
- Rep: instructor fee is \$125/hour, adding 1 more hour every week for 3 hrs/week
- Rep: around 12 Amherst students come regularly now, adding a different type of dance for that extra hour
- NK: I think we should add publicity for lessons so they can advertise
- *BC lowers instructor fees to maximum, cap of \$4500*
- IK: **motion to amend 2a to \$4500 and recommend as amended (5,0,0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

23. **Water Polo** represented by Yuko*
- Rep: very basic
 - IP: **motion to recommend as requested (5, 0, 0), approved**
24. **Badminton** represented by Yuko*
- Rep: equipment request has grown
 - Rep: the club wants better shuttlecocks because they don't last very long
 - Rep: coach salary went up because they got the rest through discretionary this semester
 - IK: **motion to recommend as requested (5, 0, 0), approved**
25. **WAMH** represented by Isiaha
- Rep: vital fees, office supplies
 - Rep: we did zero office supplies before
 - NK: what is office supplies?
 - IP: paper, pens, folders, etc. for daily upkeep and such
 - *IP also explains blanket publicity fund*
 - *BC is a little confused about what a telephone is why WAMH needs it*
 - NK: I think we could zero the ambiguous supplies and the telephone because it looks like they didn't use the funding for it this semester or request a check for it either way, could come back during appeals to explain
 - IP: **motion to zero 1a, 2a, and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**
26. **Women's Rugby** represented by Cornell
- NK: everything looks fine
 - IP: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**
 - *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*
27. **Amherst Political Union (APU)** represented by Cornell
- Rep: we did cut honorariums in the past for this club's budgets
 - NK: we trust that the club may bring actual speakers, but one more can be cut I think from club budget
 - IK (*who is a member of APU*): speaker just didn't come for a specific reason
 - NK: It didn't look like in fall 2017 that the honoraria was spent, so two speakers ended up coming but not everything was spent and this semester they spent money for two people only
 - NK: we could just pay in full for 2 people
 - Y: fund two in full works, and the club can reallocate
 - IP: **motion to zero 3a,b,c,d and 6a,b,c,d and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**
28. **Men's Rugby** represented by Cornell
- Rep: asking for more supplies, things look mostly fine but ACEMS coverage is half of women's for some reason
 - *after BC has small discussion, it is agreed upon that both rugby teams most likely require the same amount of ACEMS coverage, assuming \$30/practice, 2 practices/week, and 9 weeks of practice*
26. **Women's Rugby con't.** represented by Cornell
- C: **motion to amend 3 to \$480 (4, 0, 0), approved**
28. **Men's Rugby con't.** represented by Cornell

- Y: what is the trainer?
 - C: trainer is someone on site, presumably, who makes sure their injuries aren't too serious
- IP: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

29. **Remnant** represented by Cornell

- NK: how much is the honoraria for three people
 - NK checks the budget items
- NK: seems like Remnant went down in request
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

30. **Outing Club** represented by Cornell

- NK: the good thing is the club spends most things we allocate via reallocation
- NK: we gave the club \$11k and they asked for \$21k in the past
- Rep: club's asking for \$22k this time so maybe somewhere near \$11k too
- NK: we're essentially picking and choosing things to cut
- Y: **motion to zero 4, 5a,b,c,d, 7, 8b, 9c,f, 10b, 11a,b,c, amend 3 to \$350, 6a to \$2000, 9b to \$1085, 9e to \$985, and recommend as requested (5, 0, 0), approved**

31. **KDSAP** represented by Cornell

- Rep: essentially, the club goes into the local community and screens for disease, so the club has training programs to get CPR certification and clinical skills for the club, it also needs new equipment like scales, heart rate monitor (*I may have gotten this wrong, not sure if it was a heart rate monitor or something else, my apologies*), and other stuff like that
- Rep: KDSAP is having one big event on campus as well
 - Rep: including kidney screening, food, publicity, and printing
- *budget tabled until we get more information, refer to minutes further down in this document*

32. **Splash!** represented by Nehemiah

- Rep: everything looks good
- S: **motion to recommend as requested (5, 0, 1), approved**

33. **KSA** represented by Nehemiah

- Rep: events that they have every year
- IK: **motion to recommend as requested (6, 0, 0), approved**
- *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

34. **Indicator** represented by Yuko*

- NK: considering what they spent, this semester and the previous semester, the printing cost could come down, the club can come back during discretionary or appeals tomorrow
 - Rep: I think that \$1000 out of \$3000 is ok
 - *Rep also goes through arguments for keeping the same amount for printing, but BC is largely unresponsive*
- IK: **motion to amend 2b to \$1000 and recommend as amended (6, 0, 0), approved**

35. **BSU** represented by Isiaha

- Rep: Harlem Renaissance which is a regular, big event
 - NK: the club has it every year
- Rep: the event is set with sounds/lights
- Rep: also intro

- NK: zeroing val fees (could go through Paul Gallegos) and making sure that food requests follow policy
 - IK: **motion to zero 1c, 4c, 5a, 9a, 10a, amend 2a to \$4500, 2b to \$4000, 3b to \$1000, 4a to \$500, and recommend as amended (6, 0, 0), approved**
36. **Theatrical Choreography Club** represented by Sade
- Rep: coaching is a lot but usual
 - Y: **motion to recommend as requested (6, 0, 0), approved**
37. **Traditional Games Club** represented by Sade
- NK: what games specifically? I feel like we just funded games for this club this semester
 - Y: there's also a lot of games in the Keefe closet that the club can use
 - S: idk what games specifically, can ask, should be similar policy to Video Games Club
 - *S later finds out, and BC is tentatively ok with it*
 - Y: **motion to recommend as requested (6, 0, 0), approved**
38. **SASA** represented by Sade
- *NK goes through stuff, food is over cap mostly but most things look good except the guest speaker event for which there is no information about the speaker themselves*
 - Y: **motion to amend 1a to \$500, 1c to \$50, 3b to \$50, 5b to \$200, zero 4b, 6a,b,c,d, and recommend as amended (6, 0, 0), approved**
39. **Charles Drew Health Professionals Society** represented by Sade
- S: formal is at panda east so cannot get food money for that, otherwise should be fine
 - S: **motion to zero 5a and recommend as amended (6, 0, 0), approved**
 - *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*
40. **Yoga Club** represented by Yuko*
- Rep: mostly the same stuff, two less workshops than this semester
 - S: **motion to recommend as requested (6, 0, 0), approved**
41. **First Generation Association** represented by Jacob
- Rep: this new club budget is for Firs Gen, which is essentially trying to comfort first gen students
 - Rep: trying to expand and become more of a presence on campus
 - NK: other than food caps I don't see a problem
 - IP: **motion to zero 1a, 5a, 6a, amend 3a to \$200, and recommend as amended (6, 0, 0), approved**
42. **Chai Society** represented by Jacob
- Rep: the club is going to be going to a factory to make a shofar
 - *BC engages in talk about practicing Jewish people, relevance to budget unclear*
 - Rep: no specifics on the Simcha Weinstein event
 - Y: not sure what "sign for menorah"
 - Bagels lox and torah event ok
 - Y: **motion to zero 5a and recommend as requested (6, 0, 0), approved**
43. **Reproductive Justice Alliance** represented by Jacob
- Rep: kind of submitted requests without information
 - Rep: arranged for speakers to come through and also one big goal is to attend conference at Hampshire College
 - Rep: I'll table certain things until we get more information

- *budget tabled until we get more information, refer to minutes further down in this document*
44. **Hillel** represented by Jacob
- Rep: everything is standard except they doubled rabbi fees
 - Y: whyyyyyy
 - NK: I think \$2800 is a fair increase
 - NM: **motion to amend 3a to \$2800 and recommend as amended (5, 0, 0), approved**
35. **BSU con't.** represented by Isiaha
- *discussion about the Taylor rental fees and the fact that facilities charges are grouped with beverages and dunk tanks*
 - Y: very confusing why this is grouped, can't fund this whole sum if parts of it are against our policy
 - JE: **motion to zero 7e,f (5, 0, 0), approved**
 - *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*
46. **Globe Med** represented by Ioannis
- NK: publicity shouldn't be \$60 for one campaign (*referring to Instead Of*), could be \$15 for the whole thing and the club can come back if needed
 - NK: sheets for color wars?
 - IK: unclear
 - Rep: the food for Human Rights Day Dinner is integral and discussion
 - Rep: global health issues speaker event not set yet
 - Rep: but will probably have the event with the speaker the club rep said the club had before
 - JE: **motion to amend 2a to \$15, 6a to \$250, zero 6d, 7a,b,c,d,e, and recommend as amended (5, 0, 0), approved**
47. **Sailing Club** represented by Natalia
- Y: growing bigger and better than ever! (*minced the words of the club rep*)
 - Rep: contentious but growing and trying to do better
 - IK: **motion to recommend as requested (5, 0, 0), approved**
31. **KDSAP con't.** represented by Cornell
- NK: I finally got the stuff up so we can go through it
 - *a little discussion about KDSAP's supplies vs. WAMH's supplies*
 - Y&JE: but the difference is that WAMH's supplies are presumably for Amherst students, who most likely have access to pens and paper and folders, while KDSAP is interacting with the community and has to make these supplies available
 - NK: cultural food doesn't count
 - NM: **motion to amend 2a to \$250, zero 3a, 4a, 5a,b,c, and recommend as amended (5, 0, 0), approved**
48. **Amherst Democrats** represented by Natalia
- Rep: need more information on speaker
 - JE: **motion to zero 5a and recommend as amended (4, 0, 1), approved**
49. **Public Health Collaborative** represented by Olivia
- Rep: supplies for making for soap
 - Rep: for the benefit dinner, proceeds go to Cambridge health alliance
 - JE: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 1), approved**

50. **Muslim Students Association** represented by Olivia
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 1), approved**
51. **HEMAC** represented by Olivia
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (5, 0, 0), approved**
52. **Asian Students Association** represented by Olivia
- Y: film rights at \$300 is a lot
 - Y: **motion to amend 5a to \$150 and recommend as amended (5, 0, 0), approved**
53. **Men's Club Soccer** represented by Jacob
- Rep: waiting on news about coach
 - Y: **motion to zero 2a and recommend as amended (5, 0, 0), approved**
 - *budget is amended later, refer to minutes further down in this document*

04/21/2018 (Sat.) 12:00pm-2:00pm

In Attendance:

Natalia Khoudian (Treasurer)- NK

Isiaiah Price- IP

Ioannis Kalogiannis- IK

Jordan Edwards- JE

Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker and voting member)- Y

Apologies:

Olivia Mastrangelo

Nehemiah McGowan

Sade Green

Cornell Brooks

43. **Reproductive Justice Alliance con't.** represented by Jacob

- NK: we have new speaker information from Jacob so we can vote on the total budget
- *first time RJA has a budget so NK goes through discretionary from last year*
- NK: we gave her \$1000 for Jennifer Lawless and the other person \$1000 (Loretta Rose), now the club is asking for \$2000
- IK: we've never funded the Reverend
- NK: now that we know there are actual speakers coming, most things look fine and we can probably do \$1000 assuming 50 attendees for each event
- **Y: motion to amend 1a and 2a to \$1000, 7a to \$200, zero 5, and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

54. **Amherst Dance** represented by Natalia

- Rep: this the same amount
- **JE: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

27. **APU con't.** represented by Natalia

- Y: not sure if they're going to spend the money, don't want to over-allocate, could do \$1000 per honorarium
- **IK: motion to amend 3d and 6d to \$1000 and recommend as amended (3, 1, 0), approved**

55. **Association of Computing Machinery** represented by Jordan

- **IK: motion to recommend as requested (4, 0, 0), approved**

56. **Bisemester Christian Worship** represented by Jordan

- NK: the club asked for less for flowers previously
- NK: giving them lord jeff room funding amount for guest performers
- **IK: motion to amend 1a and 2a to \$50 and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

57. **ISA** represented by Jordan

- *NK is trimming things including food*
- *NK says something about having smaller budget or less discretionary funding*
- **Is: motion to amend 1a to \$1000, 2a to \$500, zero 3c,e, 4b, 5b, 6b, and recommend as amended (3, 0, 1), approved**

58. **CSA** represented by Jordan

- IP: they should have publicity for hallmark food event

- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (3, 0, 1), approved**

59. **Anime Club** represented by Jordan

- Rep: everything looks good the sums add up
- Y: **motion to recommend as requested (3, 0, 1), approved**

60. **AMMO** represented by Jordan

- Rep: the instructors are standard fees
- NK checks through food stuffs, there's one off discussion request
- IK: **motion to zero 6b and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

61. **Argentine Tango Club** represented by Jordan

- Rep: fall Milonga like past milonga's we've hosted, it's all about learning about the communal aspects of tango, entire weekend to host a variety of events
- Rep: the club hasn't increased numbers, around 10 Amherst students
- Y: **motion to zero 1a,b,c,d,e,f, amend 1g to \$50, and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**
 - NK: they can come back and appeal their case during discretionary if they want to

62. **Gospel Choir** represented by Nehemiah

- NK: this semester we paid for musicians and sound team but not for the separate honorarium
- NK: I think the club can come back to appeal tomorrow because it's not our fault that their club representative is not here and we have no information about the event
- Y: **motion to zero 3d,f and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

Trimming to get budget percentage to around 40-42%

13. **La Causa con't.** represented by Natalia

- Y: I think the piñata fund can be cut down to \$50, how many are they planning on getting?
 - Rep: unclear
- Rep: I think the house party will probably be in La Casa so the club could probably get a student DJ
- Y: **motion to amend 5c to \$50, 8a to \$100 (4, 0, 0), approved**

Trimming decorations

39. **Charles Drew Health Professional Society con't.** represented by Sade

- Y: I think decorations for events like formals can go down to \$30 as well, unless the club could justify going up to \$50
- Y: **motion to amend 5c to \$30 (4, 0, 0), approved**

21. **Random Acts of Kindness con't.** represented by Yuko

- Y: for similar reason as above for Charles Drew Health Professional Society
- Y: **motion to amend 3a to \$30 (4, 0, 0), approved**

35. **BSU con't.** represented by Isiaha

- NK: I think decorations for Welcome BBQ/Homecoming can be shared, at \$25 each or the club can reallocate on it's own
- IK: **motion to amend 7c and 8c to \$25 (4, 0, 0), approved**

Other Trimming

33. **KSA con't.** represented by Nehemiah

- NK: cutting the speaker event due to no information from club/club rep Nehemiah
- NK: also discussion should be \$50
- JE: **motion to amend 2a to \$50, zero 7a,b,c,d,e, and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

Not trimming- just regular club budget request that we forgot

63. **CASCAC** represented by Cornell

- NK: everything looks fine but the banner should be \$50
- IK: **motion to amend 2a to \$50 and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

Back to trimming

22. **Salsa and Bachata Club con't.** represented by Yuko

- NK: should be student DJ for party
- JE: **motion to amend 3a to \$100 (4, 0, 0), approved**

5. **Fencing Club con't.** represented by Jacob

- NK looks through the past budget and it seems that the club doesn't spend a chunk of its budget
 - Including a large portion of its USFA membership that the club can come back for during discretionary when it has a better sense of how many new members it will have
- Y: also what is "shipping" ?
 - Jacob is not here to explain
- Y: **motion to zero 7 and amend 2b to \$100 (4, 0, 0), approved**

53. **Men's Club Soccer con't.** represented by Jacob

- NK: the club doesn't need \$700 worth of new balls, it has a lot already
- JE: **motion to amend 4b to \$350 (4, 0, 0), approved**

Trimming tournament fees

8. **Men's Ultimate Frisbee con't.** represented by Jacob

- NK: could cut tournament fees down based on past semesters
- Y: **motion to amend 3 to \$2500 (4, 0, 0), approved**

16. **Amherst College Rowing Association con't.** represented by Natalia

- NK: this semester the coach just pulled the fifth van out of somewhere, not BC, so we could ask the club to deal with 4 vans worth of funding again, unless that's cleared up
- NK: also because entry fees unclear, could put it down as two eights for the Head of the Charles for now
- JE: **motion to amend 2a to \$8760, 4a to \$1140 and recommend as amended (4, 0, 0), approved**

Done.